Planning and Borough Development

Kensington Town Hall, Hornton Street, London, W8 7NX

Executive Director for Planning and Borough Development

Jonathan Bore

Head of Forward Planning

Jonathan Wade

Stuart Liddington
Planning Inspectorate
Local Development Plans
Kite Wing
Temple Quay House
2 The Square
Bristol
BS1 6PN

28 April 2014

Please ask for: Mrs Preeti Gulati Tyagi

Dear Mr Liddington,

Partial Review of the Core Strategy for the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea with a focus on North Kensington

Submission of planning policies - Basements, Conservation and Design and Miscellaneous Matters

The attached email and accompanying legal opinion on behalf of Cranbrook Basements was received on 16 April 2014 by the Council. Consultation on the Publication Basements Planning Policy closed on 26 March 2014.

As such this very late submission has not been considered by the Council or responded to along with other representations. An earlier legal opinion was included with Cranbrook Basements' submission by close of consultation on 26 March 2014 which has been considered and responded to by the Council (see BAS 05/02). If the Inspector does decide to accept the document, the Council will provide a response to the points raised in the normal course as part of the preparation for the examination unless the Inspector would like a specific response to be prepared.

Yours sincerely,

Jonathan Wade

Head of Forward Planning

Direct Line: 0207 341 5784

Fax:

Email:

preeti.gulatityagi@rbkc.gov.uk

Web: www.rbkc.gov.uk